At A Public Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 21st of October 2013

Roll Call:  

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Absent:


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

James Osborne, Town Engineer

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Lynn Warren, owner of Lynn Warren Landscaping, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



(Add On) 8D
 PLANNING BOARD: Santa Monica Holdings Performance Security Release
5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 



There were no comments on this agenda.
6. REQUEST TO SOLICIT BIDS FOR 2014 Garbage and Recycling Bids

Supervisor Booth said the Garbage and Recyclable Collection bid has been prepared. There are three options on this bid. They are as follows:

· Option A. Is for the calendar year January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014

· Option B. Is for a two year period commencing January 1, 2014 and ending December 31, 2015

· Option C. Is for a three calendar year period commencing January 1, 2014 and ending December 31, 2016

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the bid invitation for Garbage and Recyclable Collection. The bid opening will be November 20, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
7. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A. Acceptance and Road Dedication for “Banquet Place”

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said Banquet Place is located opposite I-84 the off ramp onto Route 32 and connects to Powelton Road. The Federal Government required that the entrance of the road be dedicated as a Town Highway in order for the entrance to be 
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constructed. The Town Board consented to the offer of the roadway as a Town Road. The road has been completed according to Town specifications and the owner of the property has submitted all of the necessary documentation for the transfer of the roadway to the Town. A maintenance security will be kept in place for a period of two years.  

I
Release of Storm Water Security

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 18, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to remove the existing stormwater security for the construction of the private stormwater management system for MNP Institutional Supply Co. (Route 32)-Banquet Place, in the amount of $113,895.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

II
Releasing of Road Performance Security

III
Setting the Road Maintenance Security

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 18, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to reduce the existing performance security for MNP Institutional Supply Co. (Route 32) Banquet Place, from $55,730.00 to $5,573.00 which will be held as the maintenance security for a period of two years. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the applicant will submit a new Letter of Credit for the amount of $5,573.00.
Mr. Taylor said the applicant has submitted an amendment to the original Letter of Credit. Once the bank acts, the bank will issue a seconded amendment with the approved amount. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

IV
Consent to Accept Road

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Consent of Town Board to Dedication in the matter of the Laying out of a Certain Town Highway in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York (Banquet Place).  The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B.
Acceptance and Road Dedication for “Max Way”

i. 
Consent to Accept Road

Mr. Taylor said the applicant has completed the road and the drainage improvements which meets the Town’s standards. The necessary documentation for the conveyance of the road and the two drainage districts in the Chesterfield Subdivision has been submitted to the Town. 
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On approving the establishment of the Chesterfield Court Drainage District, the following conditions were imposed by the Town Board.

               >           The detention basins must be fenced 

 >           The landscaping for the approved landscaping must be completed.

 >           It must be stated in the contracts of sale and the deeds for the properties that they are within this drainage district and are subject to assessment for the maintenance of district improvements.

While the first two conditions have been met, the deeds to the five lots in the subdivision which were already conveyed out did not contain the required statement. 

 As of Friday, October 25th the applicant agreed by letter to attempt to have correction deeds put in place. It is advised that the Board grant an extension for the time of dedication in order to have the corrected documents in place. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the seven homeowners, that do not have the above condition in their deeds, will be charged a drainage fee on their next tax bill.

Mr. Taylor said they will not, it will not be levied until the 2015 tax bill at the earliest. 

Mr. Taylor said they will not, it will be levied on the 2015 tax bill.

 ii
Releasing of Public Improvement Performance Security

iii
Setting of Public Improvements Maintenance Security

iv
Public Interest Resolution for Chesterfield Court Drainage District

v
Final order of establishment for the Chesterfield Court Drainage District

vi
Acceptance of Dedication of Drainage District Improvements

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to extend the deadline for the acceptance and road dedication for Max Way from October 31, 2013 to December 2, 2013, with no extension. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
8. PLANNING BOARD:

A. Reduction of Landscape Performance Security for Mid-Hudson Federal Credit Union

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 7, 2013, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to reduce the Landscape bond for Mid-Hudson Federal Credit Union from $59,038.00 to $29,519.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
B. Reduction of Landscape Performance Security for Quick Chek

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 7, 2013, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to reduce the landscape bond for Quick Check from $109,454.00 to $54,727.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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C. Reduction of Landscape Performance Security for Orange County Choppers

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 7, 2013, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to reduce the landscape bond for Orange County Choppers from $15,153.00 to $7,576.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

D. (Add On)  Santa Monica Holdings Performance Security Release

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 21, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, to release the performance security for the stormwater management measures for Santa Monica Holdings-Route 9W & Devito Drive. The original Letter of Credit for this project was in the amount of $138,726.95 which included both the Landscaping Bond and the performance security. The reduction will be for $99,951.95 leaving the remainder $38,775.00 for the Landscaping Bond. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
9. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING for Special Districts

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Calling Public Hearings on November 18, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.; RE: Special District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas for the Year 2014. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
10. POLICE:  Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 17, 2013, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to reimburse Office Vincent Spampinato, who is pursuing a master’s degree in Public Administration from Columbia Southern University. Mr. Spampinato has successfully completed the course for MBA6601-International Business at a cost of $715.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Officer Spampinato is currently the DARE Officer for the Town of Newburgh.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

11. RESOLUTION calling on Gov. Cuomo and NYS Legislature to enact legislation authorizing a vehicle and traffic camera monitoring program

Supervisor Booth said Patrick Berardinelli, County Legislator for the 6th District, approached the Town of Newburgh and asked for a resolution to enact legislation authorizing a vehicle and traffic camera monitoring program.
Mr. Berardinelli said it is important that elected officials recognize when there is bad law and do something to change it. This particular municipal law states that any municipality which has a population of one million people or more is authorized to install surveillance cameras.  
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Orange County has passed a resolution regarding this matter and it is his hope that the Town of Newburgh will also pass a resolution. This will help to let the Governor and the representatives in Albany know that this law has to be changed. There are petitions being circulated regarding this matter. 
Councilman Piaquadio said he is in full agreement with Mr. Berardinelli. For many years the Town has been trying to have a speed camera local law passed to no avail. It is his hope that the State will do something. 
Councilman Woolsey said if passed this local law would free up some of our Police Officers, because offenders will be on video. It is his opinion that the State should give Home Rule to municipalities. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Orange County Legislature Calling on Governor Andrew M. Cuomo and the New York State Legislature to Enact Legislation Authorizing a Vehicle and Traffic Camera Monitoring Program in the City of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
12. ANNOUNCEMENTS

Supervisor Booth read the 2013 Halloween Curfew. (See attached)

Councilwoman Greene said the Middlehope Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary will host a pancake breakfast on Sunday, October 27th from 8:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, November 2nd from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 
13. PUBLIC COMMENTS
There were no public comments.
Supervisor Booth then thanked everyone for coming. 
14. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at7:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                     ___________________________
           __ __________________________
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

